
PUBLIC NOTICE 
HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

STATE REVOLVING FUND (SRF) LOAN PROGRAM 
EXEMPT PROJECT DETERMINATION 

FOR 
Hale Halawai Wastewater Pump Station Force Main Replacement  

C150080-30 
COUNTY OF HAWAIʻI 

DOCKET NO. 24-WW-SRF-04 
 
The Hawai‘i Department of Health (DOH) has conducted a review of the proposed project for 
the County of Hawaiʻi in accordance with Hawai‘i’s State Environmental Review Process, 
Chapter 343 of the Hawai‘i Revised Statues, Chapter 11-200 of the Hawai‘i Administrative 
Rules, and 40 CFR §35.3140. 
 
Project Description: 
The project consists of replacing the existing Hale Hālā wai sewer force main located under the 
Hualālai Road from Ali‘i Road to Kuakini Highway. The project will construct approximately 900 
linear feet of new 12-inch diameter PVC pipe to serve as the new primary force main, replacing 
the existing line. The existing 12-inch diameter force main will be rehabilitated and serve as a 
back up to the proposed replacement. The new force main will run parallel to the existing at 
approximately the same depth. A sanitary sewer temporary flow bypass will be used during the 
installation of the force main. 
 
DOH has determined that this project is eligible for an Exemption because this project involves 
repairs or maintenance of existing structures, facilities, and equipment involving no expansion, 
change, or use beyond that previously existing; construction or replacement of minor structures 
accessory to existing facilities; demolition of structures within the footprint of the existing facility, 
except those structures located on any historic site as designated in the national register or 
Hawai‘i register as provided for in the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, Public Law 89-
665, 16 U.S.C. Section 470, as amended, or chapter 6E, HRS.  Accordingly, the project is 
exempt from further substantive environmental review requirements under the above-stated 
authorities. 
 
The documentation to support this decision will be on file at the DOH, Environmental 
Management Division, in Pearl City, Hawai‘i, and is available for public review upon request.  
 
This notice is hereby given on this 26th day of July, 2024, by authorization of Kenneth S. Fink, 
M.D., MGA, MPH, Director of Health. 


